
February 03, 2022

VIA E-mail

Reed Rubinstein
American First Legal Foundation
FOIA@aflegal.org

Re: Request Number: EOUSA-2022-000993
Date of Receipt: January 25, 2022
Subject of Request: United States of America v. Montez Terriel Lee, Jr. (Specific Records) 

Dear  Rubinstein:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act (FOIA) 
request in the Executive Office for United States Attorneys (EOUSA). Your request has been assigned 
tracking number EOUSA-2022-000993. Please refer to this number in any future correspondence with 
this Office.

You have requested records concerning a third party. To the extent that non-public responsive 
records exist, without consent, proof of death, or an overriding public interest, disclosure of law 
enforcement records concerning an individual could reasonably be expected to constitute an 
unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. See 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(6) & (b)(7)(C). Because any non-
public records responsive to your request would be categorically exempt from disclosure, this Office is 
not required to conduct a search for the requested records.

  Should you obtain the written authorization and consent of the third party for release of the 
records to you, please submit a new request for the documents accompanied by the written 
authorization.  A form is enclosed to assist you in providing us the authorization and consent of the 
subject of your request.  Your name should appear in the section titled “Optional.”  The authorization 
must be notarized or signed under penalty of perjury pursuant to 18 U.S.C. § 1001.  Please send your 
new request to 175 N Street, NE, Suite 5.400, Washington, DC 20530.

This is the final action on this above-numbered request.  If you are not satisfied with my 
response to this request, you may administratively appeal by writing to the Director, Office of 
Information Policy (OIP), United States Department of Justice, 441 G Street, NW, 6th Floor, 
Washington, D.C. 20530, or you may submit an appeal through OIP's FOIA STAR portal by creating an 
account following the instructions on OIP’s website: https://www.justice.gov/oip/submit-and-track-request-
or-appeal.  Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days of the date of 

https://www.justice.gov/oip/submit-and-track-request-or-appeal
https://www.justice.gov/oip/submit-and-track-request-or-appeal


my response to your request. If you submit your appeal by mail, both the letter and the envelope should 
be clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

You may contact our FOIA Public Liaison at the Executive Office for United States Attorneys 
(EOUSA) for any further assistance and to discuss any aspect of your request.  The contact information 
for EOUSA is 175 N Street, NE, Suite 5.400, Washington, DC 20530; telephone at 202-252-6020.  
Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National 
Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The 
contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information Services, National 
Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001; 
e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-
741-5769.

Sincerely,

Kevin Krebs
Assistant Director

Enclosure
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